
Monday, July 27, 2020 
 
Dear Member,  
 
The Medical Center has received confirmation that a pending lab result has been confirmed POSITIVE. The Medical Center has 
provided the member with quarantine protocols. In addition, the member has been instructed to contact those individuals who they 
may have been in contact with. The Department of Health, Monroe County will be overseeing contact tracing. The grid has been 
updated below.

COVID-19 Dashboard as of:   07/27/20 	 3:00PM                           		   Total 

 Pending Lab Results 4

 Negative Lab Results 34

Active Positive Results:  (within the last 10 days) 2

 Historic Positive Lab Results 8

 Confirmed by Dept. of Health 10

All positive tests must be confirmed by the Dept. of Health 
The Florida Department of Health/Monroe County has confirmed eight positives have successfully completed their respective quarantine 
period and the new positives are under quarantine.  
Discrepancies between Positive Lab Results and those Confirmed by the Department of Health may occur when Positive Results originate 
from outside testing solutions.

The Medical Center at Ocean Reef is closely following developments regarding the Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) outbreak 
and following guidelines set forth by the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) to ensure that our patients, 
healthcare providers, team members and our community have the latest information available.  Our mission is to provide the 
structure and guidance necessary to maintain the health and welfare of our community.  In so doing, the Medical Center has taken 
internal measures designed to enhance best practice safety protocols, mitigate risk to exposure and improve our patient experience 
during this pandemic. 
 
Our success is, in large part, a tribute to the collaboration our ORC and ORCA/Public Safety partners and the cooperation of our 
Community members.  In furtherance of these efforts, the Medical Center would like to take this opportunity to share the following 
updates: 
 
Laboratory Update/ In-House Testing:  The Medical Center now has limited capacity to conduct COVID-19 testing in-house.  In an 
effort to continue to facilitate service excellence, we encourage you contact the Medical Center if you are experiencing symptoms 
and/or have additional medical needs.  Following your discussion with one of our team members; we will determine your best course 
of action which may include the convenience of Telemedicine.  
 
For you reference, a list of testing center options has been provided below.   
https://www.broward.org/CoronaVirus/Pages/Collection-Sites.aspx 
https://www.miamidade.gov/global/initiatives/coronavirus/testing-locations.page 
https://monroecounty-fl.gov/1176/Testing-Hospitals-Private-Care-Physician 
https://www.pbcms.org/covid-19-testing---ppe 
https://www.questdiagnostics.com/home/Covid-19/Patients/?utm_source=vigorate&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=2020-05-
covid19-patients&utm_content=explore-button 
https://www.everlywell.com/ (This is a home-test that may improve timely results) 
 
In addition, our Baptist Health South Florida partners have extended the use of Care On Demand.  For those individuals who reside 
off of Ocean Reef, Care On Demand is a fantastic complimentary resource.  The “How-To” is provided below. 
 
Baptist Health Care On Demand 
 
Although employees with Baptist Health insurance plans can use urgent care services on Care On Demand free of charge, we are also 
offering free online visits to the public to help limit the spread of COVID-19. Online caregivers are prepared to follow the appropriate 
CDC protocols for COVID-19. If you believe you are experiencing symptoms, Care On Demand providers can evaluate your risk and 
provide next steps from your smartphone, tablet or computer via the app. Enter code CARE19 for a FREE online visit. *Restrictions 
apply, see BaptistHealth.net/CareOnDemand for details. 
  
Stay Safe,

Thank you,

Alex Tonarelli
Ocean Reef Club President

Chip Iglesias
ORCA President

Keith Young
Medical Center CEO


